
October 15, 2021

Jered Dean
Manager II
Department of Public Works
City Engineering Division

Subject:  Encroachment Request
Anthony Wayne Drive Student Apartments 
4839 Third Street (Anthony Wayne Drive)
DPW Plan Review:  PR2020-624

Dear Mr Dean:

Wayne State University is seeking to obtain an encroachment for the installation of 313 feet of 8” drainage pipe and 
three (3) catch basins within the public right of way.  The storm sewer will range in depth from 18” to 36” and is 
proposed to help alleviate saturated lawn areas within the right of way.  The sewer construction will be overseen by the 
Gilbane Construction Company which was the General Contractor for the Anthony Wayne Apartments project started 
in 2017.  The project is being constructed to benefit Wayne State University (please see contact information below).

Contact: Ms. Frances Ahern
Senior Director - Design and Construction
Wayne State University - Facilities Planning & Management
5454 Cass Ave
Detroit, Michigan 48202

The project was submitted for permits in the fall of 2020, however, the plan review was suspended due to the 
requirement for a maintenance agreement and encroachment.  This information is being submitted to support that 
request.  If you have additional questions, please feel free to contact me at 313-481-1252.

Sincerely,
OHM Advisors

__________________________________
Patrick M. Droze, P.E.

Encl: Legal Description
Plat Map
Proposed Improvements

cc: File


